EASTERN AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE

Post Office Box 195 Pryor, OK 74362

MINUTES- May 23rd, 2010

EASC Chair brought the EASC regular business meeting to order on Sunday, May 23rd, 2010 at 1:00 p.m., at Blue Bill Point, Lake Ft Gibson, OK. A moment of silence and the serenity prayer followed.

Readings:

12 Traditions- Michelle M. 12 Concepts- Tony JFT - Josh P

Roll Call: 10 Officers; 26 GSR's

This made a total of 35 voting members with 23 being the quorum (2/3).

Secretary read the minutes. The minutes were accepted as read.

Treasurer's Report:

Beginning balance	\$2,082.85
Total Revenue	720.00
New Balance	2,802.85
Expenses	701.39
Region donation	200.00
Ending balance	1,901.46
Over prudent reserve	201.46

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Activities: Catherine F. / Chair reported

- 1. Activities will put on a workshop @ Blind Faith campout, topic is "Having Fun in Recovery"
- 2. Owasso group is having a potluck. Date to be announced.
- 3. Survivors and Hardcore coming together for an event 1st week of Aug. Details TBA

H & I (Hospitals and Institutions): Michelle M. / Vice-Chair reporting

- 1. Dougie S out of town
- 2. T-shirts were ordered but not ready yet.

- 3. The topic of the drug court meetings sparked another heated debate on whether they belonged in H&I or somewhere else. 2 of the H&I subcommittee members requested a re-vote. None of the 5 drug court meeting were represented at sub-committee. The topic was tabled until next month when the Chair is present.
- 4. Kyle from Muskogee has been approached to start 2 new H&I meetings in Muskogee. He is asking for support in literature and info on how to do this. Regarding the literature he was informed that he should contact the home groups in Muskogee to help with books. When he has formed his panels and everyone has been oriented, he will be able to acquire IP's from H&I subcommittee.
- 5. Cheree was voted in as a new panel leader at the _____.

PR (Public Relations): Keith T./ Vice chair reporting

Attached please find a summarized PR report submitted by Keith T. Also attached is a detailed report from the Webmaster, Tony K.

OUTREACH- Pat M reporting

- 1. The new subcommittee is starting to work on guidelines- would like to change name of committee to "Fellowship Development" she read the "purpose" of the committee. (The "purpose" is attached to these meeting notes).
- 2. Mike C. will be Vice-chair, Chris K. will be secretary.
- 3. A lively discussion began regarding the name change from Outreach to Fellowship Development And the motive behind it. Decision to make a motion in new business.

Literature: Teresa T. / Reporting

Balance as of 5/22/10 \$2,671.40

Outstanding checks OKRSO-taxes 8/23/09 149.88

Green Country-lit rent 5/23/10 100.00

OKRSO-taxes 5/23/10 75.62

Current available balance \$2,345.90

RCM Report: Megan S. / RCM reported

The June 13th meeting of RSC will be in West Tulsa- a reminder to all that the RSC Alt position is vacant and anyone who is interested in that position should attend this meeting to see how the Regional business is done. (A bit different than Area)

Old Business: Chris P. reported regarding H&I literature. States an overall savings of \$39 took place this month by ordering separately. Judy (treasurer) and Teresa (literature) put in their approval for the change in ordering for this month. (this topic will reviewed again in 2 months to decide if it is working.)

GSR Reports: Reports were given by 26 NA Groups.

The Lie is Dead- Gayla B

Noontime Connection - Mike C.

Owasso Gratitude Group- Earnest

Sharing In Recovery – Heather E.

Survivors in Recovery – Steve

Claremore – Trent

Stone Cold Clean- James B.

Just in Time- Zana

Foyil NA Group- Shawn/ Jim

Just Another Hour- Jake A.

Solution group- Sherry B., Tim J

Blind Faith- Victoria C.

Just in Time- Sabrina

Rebels With a Cause- Josh P.

North Side Stroll- Paul (Becky)

Second Chance – Chris P.

Spiritual Connection – Bert

Broken Arrow Serenity Seeker - Beverly

Hartshorne Never Alone - Michelle

Other Side Group- Stella

Pryor Hump Day – Gilbert

Skiatook Stone Cold Clean– Jay

Muskogee Ultimate Weapon-Kyle

Tulsa Original Group- Kip

Locust Grove NA- Teresa A.

Recovery on the Hill- Tracy W.

The following group(s) specifically requested support from the NA fellowship or have an event coming or change to meeting:

BLIND FAITH: Campout scheduled for July 4th week-end. Lake Oolagah. If you buy 1 or

More t-shirts you can camp for free. Also food is free if you wear campout shirt.

WAGONER PEACE IN RECOVERY: speak & eat last Friday of the month (June 25)

PRYOR HUMP DAY GROUP: Humpin Down the River Aug 13-15, shirts \$15

THE SOUTHEASTERN OKLAHOMA GROUPS OF NA: HOSTING The NA Cave-in

Oct 1,2,3 at Robbers Cave State Park.

OWASSO GRATITUDE GROUP: Having a picnic July 10th, cooking hamburgers and

Hot dogs, bring covered dish, swimming, volleyball, bring group flag, 10am-?

JUST IN TIME: New location is 2545 Yale, good atmosphere of recovery, needs support

JUST ANOTHER HOUR: 2545 Yale, JFT meeting

2nd CHANCE: mtg attendance down since moving to Green Country, looking for a new

stand alone building, needs support

NORTH SIDE STROLL: Chicken Flying Contest coming in September

TULSA ORIGINAL GROUP: Annual picnic 1st week-end in June, on 41st between

Yale and Harvard, flyer on website

BARTLESVILLE: Thanks to all who supported the Shake a Leg campout.

New Business:

_____1. Much discussion on whether to change Outreach name to Fellowship Development.

A motion was made to take this to the groups and then rescinded. A decision to discuss this issue with the groups was made and to take a straw poll.

2. GNA on NYE- announcement made that this event will be happening on Friday Dec31st, and that it needs financial support and volunteers.

3. Motion made to take Sommer off the EASC and Literature checking accounts and to put Marina P. on. A second was made. A vote was taken. Passed.

Disbursements:

Starter Packet: \$54.96 to Wagoner Peace in Recovery

Region: \$ 150.00

Announcements:

____June 12th Literature Review at Bethany Lutheran Church 10am-5pm with free lunch

Closing:

The meeting was adjourned at 2:56pm. The next meeting will be on June 26^{th} hosted by The Lie is Dead group in McAlester.

Respectfully submitted, Marina P. (918) 302-8060